
  
  Mar. 2,9,23,30.............Clothing Center
                     Restock/Inventory 9:00 am

  Mar.16.............................Annual Mass
                             St. Patrick’s 10:00 am

  Mar. 16...................Luncheon Meeting
                    Hilton Garden Inn 11:30 am

  Mar. 21......................... Board Meeting
                                     Center, 9:30 am

  Mar.  25................. In Memoriam Mass
                             St. Patrick’s 12:15 pm
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Mission Statement
     The South Bend Chapter of the 
Christ Child Society is a not-for-
profit organization of volunteers 
dedicated to the personal service 
and clothing of all needy children 
and infants in the love and spirit of 
the Christ Child.

Executive Board

Calendar

Plan for New, Improved Holiday Benefit	
		 After the recent success of our Holiday Benefit, chairperson Kathy Seidl won-
dered “How can we make this even better?” Of course, she had a ready answer 
– “Split it up into two events!” The Board discussed the idea at the February Board 
meeting and thought it sounded like a great idea. One event will be held September 
27 in the evening, so husbands and business professionals can attend. It will include 
a dinner, a bar, a Silent Auction, an Oral Auction, and an Angel Donation request. It 
would likely draw a crowd of 500-600 people. Beth Barrett has agreed to chair the 
event with Kathy Seidl heading up solicitations. Planning is just starting; plesae call 
Beth to volunter help (286-9047) or 	 ehbarrett@comcast.net..
	 The second event will remain a daytime event. It will be in May, 2012, around 
Mother’s Day. It will be a themed Mother’s Day event, with a luncheon or a tea, 
a style show, a raffle of four baskets, and a quilt made by Linda Rakow (who has 
agreed to make one for the evening event, as well). This might draw a crowd of 300-
400 people. There would NOT be an auction or an angel donation. Linda Brammer 
and Marcia Auger are co-chairpersons for this event.
	 Please stay tuned for volunteer opportunities, which will be in abundance! An 
event is so much more fun and rewarding if you’ve had a hand in its success.

	 There will be a change in our membership renewal form this year. This notice is 
to 	explain the reason for the change. It deals with our contribution to National CCS. 
Each Chapter has an obligation to financially support National CCS. We do this by 
assessing each member an additional $7.00 for National membership dues in addi-
tion to our local Chapter dues. Later in the year, we are sent an invitation from Na-
tional to donate to the “Annual Giving Appeal.” It is very confusing to most members 
because it seems voluntary. The reality is, if we as individuals do not pay the $20 
minimum, our Chapter is responsible for that amount per member to National.
	 We must realize that to be a member of CCS South Bend, we are also members 	
of National CCS. Our obligation is to both. We list 497 members for which we are 
assessed the National fees. Some of our members help in the Center, others help 
with fundraising. To be a member of Christ Child means we will help in some way. 
The one thing we all should make every effort to do is to pay ALL of our dues, so it 
doesn’t become a burden to our local Chapter. Last year the unpaid National fees 
cost our local Chapter $10,000.00. Please don’t underestimate the value of your 
financial participation, whether you are an active or inactive member of our chapter.
	 In an effort to simplify the membership renewal, and to more clearly list the fees, 
we’ve added the cost of the National dues and Chapter Support to the new renewal 
form. You will have the option to pay your local dues $35.00 for seniors, or $40.00 
regular, plus the National dues of $7.00, AND the Chapter Support of $20.00 for a 
total of $62.00 (or $67.00). We will keep track of the dues and Chapter Support pay-
ments and notify National so that you will receive credit. This will be of tremendous 
benefit to our local Chapter. Let’s keep our local dues HERE, helping our Center with 
operation expenses. You wouldn’t be in The Christ Child Society if you didn’t have a 
heart of gold! Thank you for your cooperation with this. 

Change in Membership Renewal Form
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Deadline for next newsletter
March 21

Ann Korb (277-6443)
ack339@aol.com

From the President . . . . . Linda Brammer

Book Club Selection
No Second Chance

by Harlan Hoben
March 23

Catherine Koscielski (232-4794)

	 A gift in your will (a bequest) is the 
most traditional way to provide sig-
nificant help to carry out the mission 
of The Christ Child Society of South 
Bend, Indiana. It will provide layettes 
and clothing each year for thousands 
of needy children in our community.
	 Your gift in your will can be a spe-
cific dollar amount, a percentage 
or a part of your residuary estate. A 
gift can be made to the Endowment 
Fund or to the General Fund. For ex-
ample:

Specific Bequest
	 “I give to The Christ Child Society, 
Inc. of South Bend, Indiana, Endow-
ment Fund the sum of _____ dollars.”
	 “I give to The Christ Child Society, 
Inc. of South Bend, Indiana, General 
Fund the sum of _____ dollars.”

Percentage Bequest
	 “I give to The Christ Child Society, 
Inc. of South Bend, Indiana, Endow-
ment Fund _____% of my estate.”
	 “I give to The Christ Child Society, 
Inc. of South Bend, Indiana, General 
Fund _____% of my estate.”

Residuary Bequest
	 “I give all the rest, residue and re-
mainder of my estate to The Christ 
Child Society, Inc. of South Bend, 
Indiana, Endowment Fund.”		
	  “I give all the rest, residue and 
remainder of my estate to The Christ 
Child Society, Inc. of South Bend, IN, 
General Fund.”

Christ Child Bequests

    Here’s an opportunity to place your 	
prayer petitions at the foot of Our Lady. 
Christ Child member Vicki Riel will be 
travelling to Lourdes, France this Spring 
with the Knights of Malta. She has of-
fered to hand carry our prayer petitions 
to Lourdes where they will be presented 
during the sacrifice of the Holy Mass.
     Anyone wishing to send along a 
petition will have an opportunity to give 
an envelope containing their petition 
to Vicki at the Annual Mass and Spring 
Luncheon on March 16th. She will also 
have paper available for anyone who 
would like to write a petition at the lun-
cheon. The petitions will not be read by 
anyone. They will be placed in a large 
envelope and sealed for the journey.

	 What was I saying last month about loving winter? Now that four sections of 
gutters have ripped off of my house from the weight of ice, I’m singing a new song! 
Who, besides me, is ready for some sunshine? The groundhog did say six more 
weeks of winter, so I guess we’ll have to be patient.
	 Those who were able to attend the recent Day of Recollection were treated to 
a most lovely day. It was held at the Moreau Seminary, and was conducted by Fr. 
Peter Rocca. We spent time examining the readings of Lent, attended Holy Mass, 
enjoyed lunch together, and ended with Benediction. Fr. Peter put his heart and soul 
into the presentations and we are all the better for having received this grace. Many 
thanks go to Mary Beth McGrath for doing such a great job of organizing this won-
derful annual event.
	 The Board of Directors is wrapping up the annual task of enlisting talented volun-
teers to serve on the Board. I think you will all be very pleased with our new recruits! 
No announcement will be made here….you’ll have to come to the Annual Mass 
and Luncheon on March 16th for that unveiling. Look for the registration form in this 
newsletter, and move quickly on getting that reservation in. The deadline is March 
9th. Bishop Kevin Rhoades will be celebrating the Mass AND joining us for lunch. 
	 Meanwhile at the Center, the work never stops. The used clothing department re-
ceived an unprecedented load of clothes from St. Pius as the result of a used cloth-
ing drive. It took six vans and cars to haul everything to the Center. You can imagine 
how busy the ladies are with sorting and stocking this abundance. And the Layette 
Dept. is in the midst of the annual preparation of the Layettes of Hope. The goal is to 
deliver 3,000 of these precious packages to the Women’s Care Center sometime in 
March. And the other departments are busy reorganizing, reordering, and restocking. 
	 Have you seen in the news the prediction of a 10% increase in the cost of cloth-
ing? That means we need to do 10% better in our fundraising! To that end, we are 
revamping our biggest fundraiser, the Holiday Benefit. Please look in this newsletter 
for an article about that. Also, please consider volunteering to help. If you would like 
to be involved, please call Kathy Seidl (291-6604).

	 The Clothing Center is a busy place. It is the heartbeat of The Christ Child So-
ciety. Everyone who comes to work finds a job, and before they leave, they have a 
sense of satisfaction and accomplishment.
	  I would imagine the same would apply to a very special young group of volun-
teers who come to the Center every Wednesday. They come without being asked, 
without ever missing a Wednesday, without waiting to be thanked, doing whatever is 
asked of them. 
	 I’m talking about the 7th grade volunteers from St. Joseph Grade School in South 
Bend. It is part of a program which is very well organized, and is part of the 7th grad-
ers’ preparation for Confirmation by performing community service hours. There is 
a schedule of parents who volunteer to drive the students, in groups of four, to and 
from the Center every Wednesday. The students sign in on the volunteer sheet, are 
given a tour of the Center, and then put to work. For the next couple of hours, they 
sort used clothes, de-tag and bag jackets for storage, restock clothing, haul bins 
from here to there, stuff envelopes, anything and everything. 
	 I don’t know how many members were aware of these young helpers, but I 
thought it was high time we give a big “shout out” to St. Joseph South Bend Seventh 
Graders! Thank you, students, for all you have done for The Christ Child Society.

The Spotlight is on . . .
                                   St. Joseph Seventh Graders

Lourdes Petitions
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In Memoriam
John Barr (Florence M Duesterberg)
Glenna Burnett (1947 St. Joseph 	
	 Academy Lunch Bunch)
Norah Burns (Carol Holt)
Dale Canull (Mary Jane/Bill Stanley)
George Coiner (Janet Crull)
Sylvia Couling (Edwin/Patricia Van	
	 Ryn)
Emily Diltz (Carol Bauer, Helen Diltz)
Avanell Dora (Florence M Duester-	
	 berg)
John Earl (Esther Cyr)
George Ficker (Karen/Jim Frick)
Sharon Kay Fisher (Terry/Susan Blila)
Ruth Flasch (Leone/Tony Michel)
Ann Harlow (Loretta Chillag, Ginger 	
	 O’Hara)
LuAnne Hawkins (Carol Holt)
Margarita Humphrey (Mary Jo Bau-	
	 ters, Cecilia Gobdel)
Jane Hyden (South Bend Bridge Club, 	
	 Sara Marcus, Tee/Cal Miller)
Vicki Kaspar (Rosemary Herzog)
Anne K Kopsea (Jane Horning, Janis 	
	 Hopper, Jim/Anne Monserez)
Patrick Joseph Kromkowski (John/	
	 Nancy Kromkowski)
Vera Liepold (Joe/Marie Burt)
Mary Lou Lonergan  (Brian/Ginger 	
	 Lake)
Alice Miller (Christ Child Society, Dr./	
	 Mrs. P. J. MacGregor)
Renee Moore (Cathy/Tom Lower, 	
	 Marie/Paul Brady, Frances Kumitz, 	
	 Frank/Diane James, Jaci Badics/	
	 Frank Johnson, Tom/Judy Bur-	
	 meister, Polly/Mike DeCicco, Bill/	
	 Ann Sexton, Linda Rakow, John/	
	 Wendy Bognar, Richard/Susan 	
	 Niemann, Ed/Mary Kubiak, Jim/	
	 Karen Frick, Mike/Deb Low, Tee/	
	 Cal Miller, Betty Ann/Jim Gibbons, 	
	 Christ Child Society)
Mary Kay Mulvihill (Mary Ann Mc-	
	 Tigue)
Margaret O’Hara (Margaret/Wally 	
	 Moore, Newcomers Club of Michi-	
	 ana, Elva Gable, Mr/Mrs Kurt A 	

Special Occasion
Reverend Kenneth Grabner (Gratia 	
	 Eades)
Eric/Anna Grashorn (Elizabeth Styles)
Jane Horning - Get Well Soon (Used 	
	 Clothing Group)
Liz Keller - Birthday (Beth Reising)
Julie/Kurt Meyer (Elizabeth Styles)
Deacon Ron J Moser - Recovery (Dr. 	
	 John/Marilyn Toepp
Mary Anne Retseck -  Get Well (Bar-	
	 bara Dillon)

	 Carlson, Tom/Pat Murray, Brian/
    Gin	ger Lake, Mary Tice, Christ Child 	
	 Society)
Pat Piasecki (Tee/Cal Miller)
Dr. George Plain (Don/Judi Lohr)
Don Portolese (Kay/Frank Catanzarite)
Helen Queisser (M/M Thomas Murray)
Timothy Quinee (Martha Hosinski)
Edward J Sommers (Dr. John/Marilyn 	
	 Toepp)
Ruth Anne Sweeney (Jim/Anne Mon-	
	 serez)
Michel Van Der Heijden (Mary Tice)
Joyce Walsh Vanselow (George/Teddi 	
	 Murray)
Georgina Voll (Tee/Cal Miller, Rose
     A	cklin)
Harry Wade (Frank/Diane James, Ed/	
	 Mary Kubiak, Tom/Judy Burmeister)
David Watt (Loretta Chillag)
Ms Anne Yannes (Florence M Duester-	
	 berg)

In Memoriam

Deceased Member:
   Alice Miller
   
Daughter:
   Renee Moore

Gifts and Memorials
The beautiful Gold Christ Child Remembrance Card is a convenient way to send donations in any amount to the Christ Child Society, as an 
In Memoriam or in recognition of a special occasion or accomplishment. A donation can be made in memory of deceased friend or relatives 
who will also be remembered in a perpetual monthly Mass. The card also makes it possible to celebrate happy occasions such as birthdays 
and anniversaries in the same way. When requesting a Remembrance Card, members are asked to print legibly since the names will be 
printed in each newsletter with the donor’s name in parentheses. Extra cards are available in the office or from Jane Horning (272-4160).

   Christ Child Society
                                 Guardian Angels

A special membership category was established in 1998. A 
one time $1000 enrollment fee for deceased members or spous-

es, benefiting the Christ Child Society Endow-
ment Fund, will insure the Society’s ability to 
continue the future good works.

The Guardian Angels are honored with their 
names appearing on a plaque in the Christ 
Child Society office. The family of the de-
ceased will receive an enrollment certificate. 
Each angel will be remembered monthly and 
each year at our annual Mass. A special page 
in our directory will list our angels annually.

Current members and spouses may pre-
enroll in the program. These “angels in waiting” will be kept on a 
special list and officially enrolled upon their deaths.
    Please refer any questions to Vicki Riel (289-0768).

                    Newest Guardian Angel
                                   Mary Cecilia Bauters
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Mr. and Mrs. J. Spike Abernethy   
Ms. Rose Acklin   
Mr. and Mrs. Jose Alvarez   
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Alwine   
Mr. and Mrs. W. Marquis Anderson   
Mrs. Dolores Andrysiak   
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Andrzejewski   
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Anella   
Luz Aquino   
Mr. and Mrs. James Aranowski   
Ms. Carolyn Aranowski   
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Auger   
Mrs. Lavern Auger   
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Baer   
Mr. William Bagatini   
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Balint   
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Baranay   
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Barnes   
Dr. and Mrs. Daniel Barrett   
Mr. David J. Barry   
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Bartkowiak   
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Batill   
Mrs. Carol Bauer   
Mr. and Mrs. Laurence Bauer   
Mrs. Margaret Bauer   
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Bauters   
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Bean   
Ms. Betty Beckman   
Mrs. Kathleen Beeler   
Mr. Salvatore Bella   
Ms. Carla Beres   
Mr. and Mrs. William Bickel   
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Bieganski   
Mr. and Mrs. Orlen Biltz   
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Black   
Mrs. Denise Blanche   
Mr. Andrew T. Blum   
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Blum   
Mr. and Mrs. John Bognar   
Ms. Connie Bolin   
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Bosco   
Ms. Rita Bottei   
Mr. and Mrs. Marc Brammer   
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Brickley   
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Brogle   
Mrs. Nancy Brothers   
Mrs. Beverly Bruneel   
Mr. and Mrs. Don Buczynski   
Mr. Gene Stauffer   
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Burish   
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Burkart   
Mrs. Shona Burkart   
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Burmeister   
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Burt   
Mrs. B.G. Butler   

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Bycraft   
Mr. and Mrs. John Bycraft   
Mr. and Mrs. John  Byler   
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Cahir   
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Capannari   
Mrs. Marjorie Carr   
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Cashman   
Dr. and Mrs. Neal Cason   
Mr. and Mrs. R. V. Casteel   
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Cavanaugh   
Dr. Isabel Charles   
Ms. Joei Cherry   
Mrs. Loretta Chillag   
Mr. and Mrs. James Chrzan   
Mr. and Mrs. James Cierzniak   
Mr. and Mrs. Don Claeys   
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Clemency   
Mr. and Mrs John Clements   
Mrs. Maureen Conboy   
Ms. Mary Connolly   
Mr. and Mrs. James Considine   
Mr. and Mrs. William Corbett   
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Corcoran   
Mr.  and Mrs. Paul Coughlin   
Mrs. Irene Cour   
Dr. and Mrs. Xavier Creary   
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Crossen   
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Crowe   
Dr. and Mrs. Charles Crowell   
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Crowley   
Ms. Alice Crowley   
Mr. Jerome J. Crowley, Jr   
Ms. Anne Crowley-Fortmann   
Mrs. Esther Cyr   
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Danner   
Dr. and Mrs. Fred Dean   
Mr. and Mrs. Nick  DeCicco   
Mr. and Mrs. Michael DeCicco   
Ms. Deborah Deery   
Mr. and Mrs. John Deguara   
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dennen   
Dr. A. Philip and Dr. Mary DePauw   
Mr. and Mrs. Erv Derda   
Mr. and Mrs. John Derwent   
Mrs. Jeanne Desmond   

Mrs. Madeline Deyerling   
Mrs. Joseph Dillon   
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Diltz   
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Dittrich   
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Dolak   
Mr. and Mrs. James Dominello   
Dr. and Mrs. Timothy Durham   
Ms. June H. Edwards   
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Ellgass   
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Emanoil   
Dr. and Mrs. Howard Engel   
Mr. Charles Espereth   
Mr. Thomas Everett   
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Faccenda   
Mr. and Mrs. John Fastero   
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Fedder   
Miss Rosemary Ferrara   
Ms. Nancy Filley   
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Fitzpatrick   
Mr. and Mrs. William Fitzsimmons   
Ms. Jayne Fogle   
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Foley   
Mr. and Mrs. George Forray   
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Foy   
Mrs. Bernice Frame   
Mr. and Mrs. John Freidline   
Mr. and Mrs. James Fuehrmeyer   
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Fulnecky   
Mr. and Mrs. Rodney Ganey   
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Garatoni   
Mrs. Carolyn Gardner   
Mr. and Mrs. David Ghyselinck   
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Giolitto   
Mr. and Mrs. J. Charles Golba   
Mr. and Mrs. James  Gondek   
Mrs. Linda Griffin   
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Grunawalt   
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Guentert   
Ms. Rosa Hahn   
Mrs. Janet Hall   
Mr. and Mrs. John Halloran   
Mr. and Mrs. John Hannan   
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Hardig   
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Harding   
Dr. and Mrs. Chris Hazel   
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Henely   
Mr. John Hess   
Mr. and Mrs. John Hiler   
Mr. and Mrs. Fredric Hillebrand   
Mr. and Mrs. William Hochstetter   
Mr. and Mrs. Emil Hofman   
Mr. and Mrs. James Holt   
Holy Cross School - Mrs. Angela
     Budzinzki   
Mrs. Jane Horning   

Many thanks to all the donors who 
have contributed to the Clothe-A-Child 
I Campaign. If you have not had an 
opportunity to send your donation, the 
campaign does not conclude until June 
30, 2011. Please join and help us reach 
our goal. We are so grateful for your 
support of our mission to provide new 
clothes to children in need in our com-
munity. Donations received by January 
2011, are listed below. 

Friends, Members Contribute to CCS Clothe-A-Child Funds
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Mr. and Mrs. David Hosinski   
Mrs. Martha Hosinski   
Mrs. Mary Houck   
Mr. and Mrs. James Houk   
Dr. Richard J. Houk   
Mr. and Mrs. David Huber   
Dr. and Mrs. Tom Hughes   
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Hyder   
Dr. and Mrs. Frank Incropera   
Inside Outlet-Ms. Ann Cari   
Interiors, Etc.-Ms. Carol Brademas   
Mr. and Mrs. Frank James   
Mr. and Mrs. Werner Jean   
Dr. and Mrs. John Jenkins   
Mr. and Mrs. William Johnson   
Mr. and Mrs. David Jones   
Ms. Linda Jones   
Mrs. Mary Ann Jones   
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Joubert   
Mr. and Mrs. John Julien   
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Jun   
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Kagel   
Mr. and Mrs. Ben Karasiak   
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome Kearns   
Dr. and Mrs. John Kelbel   
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Kelver   
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Kenney   
Mrs. Judy Kenney   
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Killilea   
Ms. Margaret B. King, III   
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Klimek   
Mrs. Mary Kloska   
Knights of Colombus Council 1878   
Mr. Alan Kniola   
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Konopa   
Miss Ann Korb   
Mrs. Catherine Koscielski   
Dr. and Mrs. Matthew Koscielski   
Mr. and Mrs. John Kovatch   
Ms. Cleo Kowalski   
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Krizman   
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Krizman   
Ms. Peggy Krok   
Mr. Michael J. Kruk   
Mr. and Mrs. Earl Kubale   
Kuert Concrete Inc   
Mr. and Mrs. Hubert Kuzmich   
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Lake   
Lake City Bank-Mr. Bob DeCola   
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Landy   
Rev. George A. Lane, S.J.   
Mrs. Kathy Lanphere   
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Lauer   
Mr. William Leahy   
Mrs. Lois Leliaert   
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Lewis   
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Liddell   

Mrs. Lois Livers   
Mrs. Lyla Lockhart   
Mrs. Carol Loeffler   
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Lohr   
Mr. Peter Lombardo   
Ms. Dorothy Lordi   
Louie’s Tux Shop   
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Low   
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Lower   
Col. and Mrs. David Lusardi   
Mrs. Patricia MacDonald   
Mr. and Mrs. George Mahalick   
Mr. and Mrs. John Mahoney   
Dr. and Mrs. Terrance Mahoney   
Mr. James L. Mankowski   
Mr. Paul Marceau   
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Marien   
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Marley   
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Marshall   
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Martin   
Mrs. Mary Martin   
Mr. and Mrs. Otto Martinec   
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart McComas   
Mr. and Mrs. Rick McCoy   
Mr. Marion McFadden   
McGann Hay Funeral Homes-Mr. Pat 	
	 McGann   
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew McGraw   
Mr. and Mrs. Laurence McHugh   
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald McKay   
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Merz   
Mr. and Mrs. Kurt Meyer   
Mrs. Eadie Meykel   
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Michalski   
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Michaud   
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Michel   
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Micinski   
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Mittendorf   
Ms. Jeanette Moeller   
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Moriconi   
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Murphy   
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Murray   
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Nahas   
Mr. and Mrs. Gregg Nawrot   
Dr. and Mrs. Stephen L. Nelson   
New Energy Employees Association   
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Niemann   
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Niemier   
Dr. and Mrs. Christopher Norborg   
Dr. Cheryl O’Connor   
Mr. and Mrs. Bazil O’Hagan   
Mr. and Mrs. Francis O’Hara   
Mrs.  Maureen E. O’Hara   
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick O’Malley   
Mr. and Mrs. John O’Malley   
Mrs Judith Oliva   
Ms. June Pabst   

Ms. Nancy Paris   
Mr. and Mrs Ara Parseghian   
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Pataluch   
Mr. Robert Pawlowski   
Mr. and Mrs. John Peck   
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Pfeil   
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Pfledderer   
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Pinnick   
Ms. Shelley Plude   
Dr. T.L. Poulin   
Ms. Pat Power   
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Priebe   
Mr. and Mrs. John Pycik   
Dr. and Mrs. Gerald Quinn   
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Randall   
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Reber   
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Regan   
Dr. and Mrs. Jan Reineke   
Mr. and Mrs. William Reinke   
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Reising   
Mr. and Mrs. John Reiter   
Ms. Joann Reitz   
Mr. and Mrs. David Remley   
Mr. Richard Joseph   
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Riel   
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Riggs   
Mr. and Mrs. Herschel Riley   
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Robison   
Ms. Margaret Rodriguez   
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Roemer   
Rabbi and Mrs.  Elliot D. Rosenstock   
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Ruhe   
Mrs. Martha Rukavina   
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Rumely   
Mrs. Nancy Sabbe   
Mrs. Frances Sain   
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Schaefer   
Ms. Marian M. Schuller   
Mr. Dennis Schwartz   
Mr. and Mrs. John Scott   
Mr. and Mrs. John Seidl   
Dr. and Mrs. Stanley Severyn   
Mr. and Mrs. William Sexton   
Mr. and Mrs. James Sharpe   
Mrs. Frances Shearer   
Ms. Debbie  Shearer-Rosenfeld   
Ms. Kate Sheehan   
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Shingledecker   
Mr. Simeri and Company    
Mrs. Patricia Skudlarek   
Mrs. Patricia Sloan   
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Smith   
Ms. Jacqueline Stephens   
Dr. and Mrs. William Stonehill   
Ms. Betty Strantz   
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Sweeney   
Dr. and Mrs. Albin Szewczyk   
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Mr. and Mrs. Frank Taelman   
Mrs. Pat Tassell   
Dr. and Mrs. Lee Tavis   
Dr. Atef Tawadros   
Dr. and Mrs. James Taylor   
Ms. Dorothy Taylor   
Mr. and Mrs. Sonny Tepe   
Mr. and Mrs. James Thompson   
Ms. Catherine Thurin   
Tire Rack-Mrs. Wilma Veldman   
Mr. Robert Toothaker   
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Trybula   
Dr. and Mrs. John Uhran   
Mr. Edward Ulicny   
Mrs. Winifred VandenBossche   
Ms. Mary Vander Kam   
Ms. Rosan Vanderhagen   
Ms. Jean Vavul   
Mr. and Mrs. Theo Veldman   
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Villanucci   
Miss Georgina Voll   
Ms. Helen Voth   
Mrs. Catherine Vroman   
Mr. and Mrs. Roland Wallace   
Mr. and Mrs. James Ward   
Ms. Virginia Warner   
Ms. Kay Weber   
Dr. and Mrs. Ron Weber   
Ms. Jean Wenke   
Mr. Paul White   
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Wiegand   
Mr. and Mrs. William Wilson   

Mr. and Mrs. James Windler   
Mrs. Sara Witt   
Mr. and Mrs. James Wittenbach   
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Wittenbrink   
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Wiwi   
Mr. Joseph M. Woodka   
Mr. and Mrs. C. Edward Wray   
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Wuszke   
Mr. and Mrs. James Yohe   
Mr. and Mrs. John Young   
Mr. and Mrs. Al Zeisz   
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Zimlich   
Mr. and Mrs. Ben Ziolkowski   
Mr. Alfred J. Zubler   
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Zubler   
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Arseniadis In Honor of David Adams
Mr. and Mrs. John Hannan In Honor of Marcia Blum
Mr. Jack Bycraft In Honor of Margie Bycraft
Mr. Joseph Tranfo In Honor of Mr. and Mrs. John Bycraft
Mrs. Shirley Flood In Honor of John and Audrey Colas-
      anti
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick O’Malley In Honor of Rev. Kenneth
     Grabner, CSC
Ms. Mary Kathleen Roberts In Honor of Mary Ann Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick O’Malley In Honor of Joyce Knapp
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Nussbaum in Honor of Patsy Leyes
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Johnson In Honor of Margaret Rodri
      guez  
Mrs. Rosemary Herzog In Honor of Katie Screes
Mr. George Resnik In Honor of Jan Williams
Mr. and Mrs.Lawrence Balestri In Memory of Lawrence
      Balestri

At the Center: Tubs are filling up with used clothing.
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Some of the members of the Christ Child Society family who helped finish the 2010 distribu-
tion season and are assisting with preparations for the 2011 season.

photos by Debbie Spillman

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Cocquyt In Memory of Henrietta Baney
Mr. and Mrs. Darrell Barnett In Memory of Jerome Bauer
Mrs. Diane Boehnlein In Memory of James Boehnlein
Mr. and Mrs. William Mack In Memory of Mary Burkhart
Mrs. Mary Ann Butts In Memory of Ernie Butts
Ms. Sarah Ann Gravitt In Memory of Jeanette Conboy
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Cooke In Memory of Deborah Cooke
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Vales In Memory of Jim Crawel
Mr. Kenneth Dempsey In Memory of Bernadette and
      Matthew Dempsey
Ms. Sheila Emge In Memory of Grace Dempsey
Mr. Michael Desmond In Memory of Cornelius T. Desmond
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Diedrich In Memory of Sue Diedrich
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Bradley In Memory of Louise Early
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Nash In Memory of Wallace Sos-
       nowski and Eugenia Topolnichi
Ms. Joan Fitt In Memory of Joe Fitt
Mr. and Mrs. John Shirrell In Memory of Mary Ann Fletter
Miss Elizabeth Goeller In Memory of Catherine Goeller
Mr. Thomas Hoffman In Memory of John and Bernice
       Hoffman
Mr. and Mrs David Hyde In Memory of Frank Hyde
Mr. and Mrs. James Gaughan In Memory of Anton Masin
        and Janet K Gaughan
Ms. Joan J. Kreskai In Memory of Rose Jasinski
Ms. Dorothy Jeske In Memory of Robert Jeske
Mrs. Elizabeth A. Sharpf In Memory of Frank Scharpf
       and Jim Ryan
Mrs. Jean Kass-Edmonds In Memory of John Kass

Mr. William Killilea In Memory of Diane Killilea
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kowalski In Memory of Diane Killilea
Ms. Linda Aichele In Memory of Evelyn Knapp
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Knopick In Memory of Benjamin Knopick
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Stanley In Memory of Jane Kuzmitz
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Shanley In Memory of Noelene Lutes
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Gruner In Memory of Alexander
        MacDonald
Dr. and Mrs. Rafael Macias In Memory of Rafael Macias
Mrs. Patricia Flowers In Memory of Anne McCollough
Mrs. Mary Ann McTigue In Memory of Stephen McTigue
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Skwarcan In Memory of Ralph
         Michaels
Mr.John Moorman In Memory of Dorothy Moorman
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Nemeth In Memory of Margaret Nemeth
Mrs. Bernice Niezgodski In Memory of Robert Niezgodski
Mrs. Kathleen Welsh In Memory of The Paul O’Brien Family
Mrs. Linda Rakow In Memory of Rex Rakow
Mrs. Katie Screes In Memory of Bill Screes
Mr. and Mrs. H. Arthur Houle In Memory of Shirley Siler
Terri Smith In Memory of Tiffany Smith
Mrs. Kathleen Lawton In Memory of Charles Thill
Mr. and Mrs. John Kuehn In Memory of Dr. William A. Tito
Mr. and Mrs. Nick Dalton In Memory of Carol Trew
Mr. Dan Triest In Memory of Christopher Triest
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Collins In Memory of Kathleen Troester
Mrs. Helen Manley In Memory of Eileen Victor
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Gallagher In Memory of Georgina  Voll
Ms. Betty Dewinter In Memory of Georgina Voll
Mr. and Mrs. David Shevitz In Memory of Georgina Voll



Spring Mass and Luncheon Meeting
Wednesday, March 16, 2011

Mass will begin at 10:00 o’clock am at Saint Patrick’s Church

Luncheon Meeting following Mass at
The Gillespie Center, Hilton Garden Inn

53995 IN St. Rd. 933    South Bend, IN 46637
Offertory Gifts: Members are asked to bring layette items to be donated to the layette department.

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - 

     Name ___________________________________________  Phone _________________
 
         __________   Number of reservations at $25.00             ___________  total enclosed
                                              (Make checks payable to Christ Child Society)
  

Please send reservations to Rose Wray,17892 Ashmont Place, South Bend 46635 (273-0387)

Reservation Deadline - March 9, 2011
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